
St. Petersburg Monthly Meeting 

 

 

Friends at SEYM, 

On 28 Seventh Month 2024, St. Petersburg Monthly Meeting met in a called Meeting for Worship with 

Concern for Business to discern the matter of DeLand Worship Group’s request for recognition as a 

Monthly Meeting affiliated with SEYM.  The following Minute was recorded as the Sense of our Meeting: 

 

24SpSPM01 Saint Petersburg Monthly Meeting, in recognition of the outstanding and 

spirit-led work the members and attenders of DeLand Worship Group have 

done on behalf of its local community and the wider community of Quakers 

and non-Quakers alike enthusiastically supports DeLand Worship Group 

becoming a Monthly Meeting.   

 Approved. 

 

Faithfully submitted 

William Carlie, clerk SPMM 

 

 


